SCIENCE CLUB.

First meeting was held on Tuesday night, Oct. 10th. It was decided to hold regular meetings fortnightly until Christmas. It is hoped that there will be a series of very interesting talks and discussions such as were held last year.

THE CHORAL CLUB.

The first meeting of the Choral Club was held at the Seminary on Tuesday, Oct. 10th, with the president, Dr. V. B. Rhodenizer in the chair.

THEOLOGICAL CLUB NOTES.

We had our first meeting on the Friday following Registration Day—Sept. 29th. It was pleasing to see so many new men added to our ranks, about fifteen having joined the Club so far, and altho we miss the faces of those who were with us last year and have gone on to other fields of labour, we know it is the way of life; the new ones fill up the gap. It was our pleasure to welcome some of the "old fellows" who had been out of College for a year or so.

There was no regular speaker the first evening, but we made our plans for the year, and elected officers as follows:

President—A. A. MacLeod.
Vice-President—N. T. Morton.
Secty.-Treasurer—H. Hill.
Chairman Devtl. Comm.—E. Currie.
Reporter to Athenaeum—H. V. Corkum.

Our first meeting was indeed inspiring and we believe prophetic of a successful year for the Club.

On Friday evening, October 6th, we met again in the "upper room" of Science Hall. There were many of our members present, and the meeting was interesting. Mr. H. Spinney gave us an inspiring address.

Again on the evening of Friday, Oct. 13th, we gathered in the Senior Academy Class Room for our Club meeting.